St Peter's Church PCC meeting

20 March 2018 7:00pm - 8:40pm

Minutes

Present:  Helen Ball, Hannah Beck, Pam Brush, Trevor Dixon, Rachel Fell, David Fisher, Alan Garrow (Chair), Tim Hurren, Oliver Longstaff, Sarah Martin, Eleanor McClea, Christine McManus, Sue Pearce and Angus Turner.

Apologies: Barbara Agar, Sue Heapy, Sian Lockwood, Jane Reeve, Patricia Stableford and Judith Yeats.

1. Welcome and opening prayer

Alan welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Bible reflection

Helen led a reflection on a passage from Jeremiah.

3. Apologies

Apologies were given on behalf of those absent and noted.

Alan thanked all outgoing PCC members, that is, Angus, Sue Heapy, Jane, Pam and Helen for their service and valuable contributions to the PCC.

Given Angus's role as chair of the Fabric Committee, it is proposed to co-opt Angus onto the PCC at May's meeting.

Alan also noted that Oliver is to step down as Churchwarden at this year's AGM.  Paul Medforth has agreed to replace Oliver.  All expressed their thanks and appreciation to Oliver for his hard work as Churchwarden.

4. Acceptance of the minutes of February's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 30 January were unanimously approved.

5. Matters arising

It was noted that administrants on the rota at the 9.30 service now have medallions which are collected at the start of the service.  Sue Pearce was thanked for organising the making of the medallions by Jennyruth.

Angus also noted that the heating system has now been serviced and Robinsons have advised that it should be left on all the time over the winter months.

6. Finances

David presented the annual accounts for 2017 and talked through the main components of each line item.  In summary:

· Planned giving showed a modest increase following the fundraising campaign and general collections and donations held up well;

· A robust contribution from fundraising activities was also noted, in particular Lunchtime Reflexions (£5500), refreshment days (£5000) and the Christmas fair (£2500);

· Expenditure items were mainly in line with budget;

· We are able to pay our 2017 share in full, utilising nearly £50,000 from reserves in order to do so; and

· However, given our policy to keep minimum reserves of £115,000, the budget for 2018 anticipates that we will not be able to pay around £40,000 of our 2018 share.

Alan thanked David for all his hard work.

7. PCC annual report

The draft PCC report for 2017 was tabled to the meeting.  Following a short discussion and the acceptance of a minor amendment, the report was unanimously approved.

8. New data protection regulation

Rachel tabled a brief paper on the new data protection regulation coming into force in May and talked through the purpose of the regulation, its impact on St Peter's and the actions needed to be taken.

Helen raised the question of the use of CCTV in church, following a recent Consistory Court judgment which recommended that CCTV is switched off during services and does not film areas reserved for private prayer and reflection.  Whilst acknowledging that this is an expression of best practice (and was also a judgment made in light of the particular circumstances of the case), it was felt that this would not be practical for St Peter's.

9. APCM and PCC elections

Rachel noted that there are 11 PCC vacancies this year.  Alan opened the issue of reducing the size of the PCC for discussion and Rachel agreed to research how this could be done.  It was also agreed to review the composition of the PCC generally, in particular the status of "ex-officio" members.

10. Acceptance of minutes of sub-groups

The minutes of the Standing Committee were tabled and accepted.

Angus noted that as part of the electrical testing referred to in the minutes, serious faults with the electrics in the kitchen were uncovered, dating back from the time of the building development.  It appears that electrical testing at that time had not been done properly and/or records falsified.  The faults have now been resolved.

11. AOB

11.1
Alan drew attention to this week's performance of Messiah and encouraged all to attend.

11.2
Alan also mentioned the Diocese of Leeds lay conference being held in Harrogate on 9 June - anyone interested in attending is invited to speak to Alan.

12. Review of meeting

There was a brief review of the meeting.

The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.40pm.
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